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March 22, 2018

In attendance: Beth Gray, Kit Schantz, Deb Martens, Mike Drysdale, Jean Bosch (by phone)

Meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Beth Gray

Carol Liechty of the Dream Big Dreams organization made a presentation on the “Footsteps of Carver” curriculum acknowledging the 130th anniversary of George Washington Carver’s arrival in Winterset and the 30th anniversary of the George W. Carver Park in Winterset.  The “Footsteps of Carver” is to be part of the Covered Bridge Festival and is one of the Dream Big Dreams projects. She left us with several donation suggestions that the Friends can consider and we advised her that we would take up the request at our April meeting.

Bosch requested permission for her and Tiffany to make a presentation request on March 29 to the Women’s’ Giving Circle on behalf of the Friends for $5,000 donation for a “farmers market truck” or similar item as an interactive permanent display in the Children’s Library. Any funds received from the Women’s’ Giving Circle would be combined with donations already received in memorial to Helen Sawyer. The expected cost of the display is in the $10,000-$12,000 range and any additional money required could come from the Anonymous grant or other Friends sources. Motion to approve the request was made by Martens, seconded by Drysdale and approved unanimously.

Bosch provided an update on the new proposal from ISU on the outdoor Book Nooks. The new proposal is for two Nooks with a total estimated cost of $25,200. ISU noted the cost of an individual Nook is $9,500 and the preparation and finish work and landscaping cost the same regardless of whether there are one or two Nooks. The Friends have set aside $19,800 for the project and ISU is seeking $4,500 in material donations from local stores. Drysdale motioned that Bosch notify ISU of the Friends acceptance of the $25,200 proposal for two Nooks, seconded by Martens and approved unanimously. Fund raising suggestions for anticipated needed additional funds will be discussed and set in motion at the next Friends meeting. Fall back for additional funds will be the current Friends accounts.

Schantz motioned for adjournment of the meeting, seconded by Martens and approved unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:10.

Submitted by Mike Drysdale
March 23, 2018






